STANTON LACY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall

on Thursday 15th March, 2018 commencing at 7.30pm
	Present:
	Cllrs M Finch (Chairman), R Gatehouse, P Parker, P Williams, 
Cllrs P Jones, C Radnor and J Whittaker


	In attendance:
	H Coonick (Clerk) 


	Public Forum:

	No members of the public


	1. Apologies:
	Cllrs P Cowles, E Gatehouse and Cllr C Motley (Shropshire Councillor)
	ACTION

	2. Declarations of Interests:
	7a. Cllr P Williams, 7b, Cllr P Jones and 7d. Cllr R Gatehouse.
	

	3. Previous Minutes:
	Minutes of the Ordinary Meetings on 18th January 2018 were altered to Item 4b ‘The council adopted the budget and precept of £3415.’ Proposed by Cllr R Gatehouse and seconded by Cllr Whittaker. The minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting on the 16th February were accepted and proposed by Cllr Jones, seconded by Cllr Parker.  
	

	4. Matters Arising:
5.   Finance:
	a) Highways:  i) Thriftwicket Lane – Outdoor Partnerships will visit to look at transferral of mud from the Bridleway to Lane.  A smaller bin lorry has begun collections.  The clerk reported the difficulties that budget cuts are causing for Highways.  Potholes were filled in some places earlier this week. 
b) Minor Highways Grant: Cllr Finch read out a written report by Cllr Motley: The Communities Overview Committee have sent the report on the Minor Highways Grant back to Cabinet to reconsider. Cllr Whittaker also read out correspondence from Philp Dunne.
c) First Aid Training: A session for Children aged 7+ will be held on the 9th April.
d) Notice Boards: A safer site for the notice board from the Bottom of Whitbatch is being sought. 
e) Parish Plan: An advert for Ripples was agreed to seek members to form a new committee.
f) Village Hall Broadband: A planning application will be submitted before the next meeting.
g) Data Protection:  The Clerk updated the Councillors on the new General Data Protection Regulation which comes into force on the 25th May 2018.  It was decided that at this point the Clerk would be registered as the Councils Data Protection Officer and will ensure that all legal requirements are in place by the 25th May. A  Draft Privacy Notice was discussed and will need to be adopted at the next meeting.
h) Risk Assessment Review: The assessment was considered and will be formally reviewed at the next meeting when the Data Protection risks have been added.
a) Bank Account: The clerk distributed the report for the period up to 16th February.  The reconciled bank balance was £7690.66 on 22nd February. Income and expenditure since last meeting:
Item

Income

Expend

Lydehole Farm (Lengthsman)

209.82
H Coonick (Clerk) Admin costs
46.75

M Finch (Paper)

19.20

Cheques for the following were signed:

Item

Expend

Shropshire Ass Local Councils Training
25.00
H Coonick (Clerk) Salary and Expenses
1,880.72

St Johns Ambulance (First Aid Training)

120.00

All proposed by Cllr Finch and seconded by Cllr Williams.

b) 
Changes to Audit Arrangements: As a council with under £25,000 turnover SLPC opt out of submitting the annual return to the external auditors who are now PFK Littlejohn. The council agreed to opt-out. However, the internal auditor will be required to check that the council adheres to the Transparency Code.
c) Other Financial Issues: None

	Clerk

	5. Reports from Representatives

6. Planning Applications:

7. Discussion of any other business:
8. Items for next meeting 15th March 2018

	a) Shropshire Council: - See the attached report
b) Craven Arms Area & Local Joint Committee: Meeting on the 21st March
c) Flood Committee: No meetings
d) Louisa Powell Alms Houses: No meetings
a) Red House Farm – Full planning application – Awaiting Decision.

b) Affordable Housing East of Haytons Bent - Awaiting Decision.

c) 17/04427/FUL Erection of two link detached dwellings, Hopton Cangeford. Awaiting decision.

d) Affordable Housing Application – The council discussed a letter requesting support for a ‘strong local connection’.  After considering the Shropshire Type and Affordability of Housing SPD 2012 guidelines it did not feel it could support the request.  The clerk will reply to the correspondent and inform Planning.

e) There were no other planning issues. 

a) The council would like to thank all of those who helped to clear the roads during the snows this Winter.
b) It was agreed that the Annual Meeting in May would start at 7pm

a) The Silent Soldier Campaign

b) Neighbourhood Fund/CIL – it was agreed to invite Lisa Bedford (Senior Community Enablement Officer) to a future meeting to discuss options. 

The meeting closed at 21.20 hrs.  

Signed:
…………………………………………(M Finch – Chairman)


Date: ………………………………………
	


Report from Cllr Motley Councillor for Corvedale Division,  Shropshire Council
Highways Grant/Lengthsman:  

The original report from my task and finish group of the Communities Overview Committee, having been thrown out once by Cabinet, has now boomeranged back for us to have another look at, since the powers that be have suddenly decided that the lengthsman scheme is a good idea after all and could even save our main highways contractor considerable money/trouble with call-outs to problems which the lengthsman is perfectly equipped to solve.  The Committee reviewed the work done by the Task/Finish Group yesterday, at a meeting which was also attended by the portfolio holder for highways, and we have sent it straight back to Cabinet with the same recommendations as last time.  It is possible that the administration may even think there is merit in increasing the amount of money available to be bid for.  We are suggesting new provisions, e.g. that parishes should be prepared to offer match funding or combine with other parishes to hire one contractor to cover a number of parishes; also that the top limit for funding should be £1500 instead of £3,000 and that evidence should be provided on what the grant is being used for.  It is now forbidden to add the grant into the core budget, in favour of having a discrete fund for it, but there is no problem about carrying funds over if any remain at the end of the year.

Cabinet will be considering this next week (21st) and I will report back following that.

I understand that Lisa held a parish clerks’ meeting very recently at which you all grappled with the data protection issue, and it sounds as though some sensible ideas are at last emerging from this.

Lisa and I have called a Corvedale Chairs’ meeting for 17th April at Culmington.

RSN is hoping to collaborate with Shropshire Council to look at the potential for closer working between community transport and commercial transport providers as this topic is now creeping the agenda at the Department for Transport.  The C EO of RSN and myself have a meeting scheduled with Clive Wright next week to see what we can come up with, as well as working jointly to produce evidence of the added costs of sparsity affecting rural services, which can be presented to Rishi Sunak, Minister for Finance at Dept of Communities/Local Government.

I’m still not sure where we are with any decisions on the Hopton Cangeford houses; I suspect your chairman may know more than I do about this at this stage.

My task/finish group on the future of LJCs will be grinding into action in the near future.  Also, I have completed a report on the future of the Community Enablement team which I will be taking to the Leader next week for consideration.  I have been chairing an advisory group over the last couple of months which has amassed a great deal of evidence which we hope will demonstrate that Shropshire Council cannot do without this team.  Watch this space…
END.
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